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You cannot “be” a pronoun. This whole pronoun debacle is being created by people who want others to 

affirm their every feeling and changing whims in order to feel some control.  Using made up words like 

“zer” and compelling others to lie when referencing you is ridiculous and being forced on Americans 

every day.  

I’m sure that many who fall into the category of needing this empty affirmation will stand up to give 

testimony that this bill is unnecessary, that using “preferred pronouns” is kind, etc. Except it is not kind 

to lie to people or to force people to lie.  

If we do not do this, we will next be in the news for suspending honest students for not lying about their 

classmate’s pronouns. Teachers in Grand Forks have already been instructed and policies put into place 

that say children can pick their pronouns and the parents don’t need to be notified. You cannot tell me 

that we don’t have teachers pushing this grooming agenda on children in order to confuse and affirm 

their twisted view on reality. Adults shouldn’t need kids to call them a made-up pronoun to feel 

validated. Please stop this mad takeover of language and all things right and true. 

Every day I see proof that we need to put a stop to this kind of compelled speech, and it should not be a 

hard decision to put this kind of protection into place in ND. 

Erin J McSparron 

 


